The Grange Medical Centre

Greenview Medical Centre

Kinsley Medical Centre

Minutes from Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 24th September 2013- 12 noon

Venue: The Grange Medical Centre Therapy Unit- Hemsworth

Present:

John Buttree [JB]


Patient Representative – Chair

Angie Deakin [AD]


Patient Representative

Paul Stephens (PS)


Patient Representative

Rita Harrison 
[RH]


Patient Representative  
Eleanor Horobin [EH]

Patient Representative

Angela Marwood [AM]

Practice Manager

Kate Lamb [KL]


Assistant Practice Manager

Apologies:
None
This meeting was convened to primarily discuss the forthcoming coffee morning event.

Short update on non-coffee morning event items

AM has spoken with reception manager regarding mis-information being reported from receptionists regarding ringing the practice at 8am.  She advised that the aim was for receptionists to deal with the patient in one call and negate the need for a call back at 8am the next morning but realises this may have been mis-interpreted.  This has been clarified with staff and there is a training session booked for all receptionists for Wednesday 16th October to discuss this and other appointment booking information.  There will also be a ‘script’ for staff to use when taking calls to hopefully improve the quality of service for patients.

Several PRG members had witnessed a receptionist being verbally abused on a previous visit to the surgery and expressed concern about her wellbeing.  The surgery does have protocols in place to deal with abusive patients and staff are aware of these but thanked the PRG members for their concern.

AD reported activity on Facebook regarding the surgery with some un-complimentary comments.  She advised she occasionally contributes to these discussions to correct factual errors or provide other information relevant to the discussion.  AM advised that she has been in touch with the Medical Defence Union and legally, there is nothing we can do to stop this activity.
Update from previous meeting regarding coffee morning plans
AM advised that due to several issues, (Health & Safety, disabled access etc) the location of the coffee morning was to be held at the resource centre at Kinsley.  AM had discussed this with the centre manager Michelle, and she was very accommodating and offered to provide complimentary tea and coffee because this is a community event.  This was discussed and agreed as a good location.  She also reduced the hire of the facilities for us which AM confirmed the Practice would pay.  The room will be available from 10am so PRG members and surgery staff can attend early to set things up.  AM advised our caretaker George would attend to help and direct cars to our surgery car park.  It was discussed and agreed to provide free drinks but ask for donations as it was felt people would give more freely this way.
Action – AM to confirm booking of resource centre.
AM advised that Michelle, the resource manager also writes for the Grass Roots publication and will advertise the event there for us.

EH confirmed Age Concern would attend and would do a presentation or provide a stand, whichever is required.

AM advised Jimmy Gaunt, the fire officer has confirmed his intention to attend but is on call. 
AM had contacted several medical reps regarding possibly sponsors for the coffee morning but they could not assist as they are only funded for meetings with clinicians.
RH and AD said they would donate some home baking for the event.
AM confirmed Michelle, one of the Nurse Practitioners, would deliver a de-fib demonstration which includes a comical Mr Bean DVD of what not to do.

AM confirmed Margaret, the Nurse Manager would attend the event.

AM confirmed Barbara, the Reception Manager would deliver a talk on the appointments system – it was agreed that this would be at the end of the agenda and to request attendees leave questions to the end of the talk.  JB suggested a ‘Did you know’ type part to the talk as some PRG members were unaware of things previously such as how many patients we deal with.  AM advised she was also approaching Dr Crawley with a view to her attending the event as she has had a lot of input into the changes to the appointment system.
Action – KL to suggest this to the reception manager.
AM confirmed PC Sally Court, a community Police Constable will attend the event and will give a talk if required or be available for questions.

AM confirmed Citizens Advice Bureau will attend and will do a presentation if required or be available for questions.

It was confirmed that name badges for PRG members would be provided.

AM brought along a draft poster for the event and it was agreed to provide several A4 posters at reception sites, A5 posters to be displayed at schools etc and some small invitation slips to be available.  These would all be prepared for Thursday morning and PRG members would collect some for distribution.  They would also try to attend reception waiting rooms to actively invite patients using the invitation slips.  Invites would also be sent out on prescriptions and other communications going out to patients over the coming weeks.  AD said she will advertise the event on Facebook nearer the date but would not itemise the presentations, just the basics of the event and a request for tombola items.

Action - KL to provide posters and slips for Thursday.  AD to put an entry/invite on Facebook nearer the event.
It was suggested that we obtain some feedback from the event with a view to repeating it if it is a success.  This was agreed and agreed to have questions along the lines of; What did you enjoy?  What could have been better? Would you like future events?  

Action - KL to create feedback sheet. 
AM confirmed she has contacted both charities, (Prince of Wales Hospice and Yorkshire Air Ambulance) and they will provide posters and collection boxes for the event.  The Hospice also advised we could advertise the event on their website.

Action – AM to contact Hospice with electronic poster to advertise on their web.
AM to provide raffle tickets and tin of chocolates for the tombola (chocolate offered to non-winners).  RH donated some items for the tombola and confirmed she would bring along a tombola drum for the event.  All tombola items to be collected at each reception then taken to Hemsworth for Monday 14th October.  AD advised she may also have some raffle tickets so will bring those along.  AM advised a staff member may be donating a very nicely decorated cake in which could be used as a raffle prize.  Tombola tickets to be sold 5 for £1 – PS said he would be happy to run the tombola stall at the event.  Any items left after the event would be taken to surgery receptions to sell to add to the monies raised.  RH will bring a cash tin for the event.
Action – PRG members to meet at Hemsworth on Monday 14th October at 10am to label the tombola items ready for the Tuesday.

RH very kindly donated 2 jars of coffee for the event.  

JB very kindly donated £5 to the event as he is unable to attend on the day – received by KL

It was discussed and agreed that the PRG boards from Kinsley reception be brought to the event for members to promote the work they do.  PRG member(s) to be available to discuss what they do and ‘application’ sheets to be available for potential new members’ details.
Action – KL to print the PRG forms for interested parties to leave their details.
Final discussion was to agree next meeting date and to bring any ideas to that meeting for a possible pre-Christmas event such as the teddy bear event held last year.
Date of next meeting – 5th November 2013 from 12 till 2pm   
